Walnut Creek Masters
Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes for June 30, 2020
Call to Order

Special Meeting to discuss pool opening.  The meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM.

Roll Call

Jon Boone (absent)
Harold Boscovich 
Paul Carter

Marni Crooks 
Allison Dibley 
Loren Druz 
Lindsay Gaudinier (absent)
Ian King 
John King

Laura Lawrence 
Kerry O’Brien 
Dean Ottati 
Mike Piazza 
Kelly Siu 
Heather Tiernan 

Patti Zuppan-Hood 
Approval of the Minutes

Tonight’s meeting was held via conference call.  Previous meeting minutes approved.
The discussion tonight was only about on-going swimming social distancing adventure, so the meeting minutes reflect the discussion

Open Discussion -- 
· Heather  – No concrete health department news.
· July 1st openings like nail salons have been postponed because of the COVID 19 numbers.
· If the county doesn’t start doing better, other things may be shut down, but there are some other actions they want to try to do first.
· Kerry – Karen told him that Randy Sawyer is a good person to plead the case for more swimmers per lane.
· Heather isn’t sure why Randy’s name came up, but Heather will reach out to Randy.
· Kerry has pulled many different county pool guidelines to compare to CCC.
· Heather to find our CCC guidelines.

· Some push from multiple counties to consolidate to state guidelines.

· Heather – Board of Supervisors has a meeting with health personnel every Thursday

· Suggestion to contact the Board of Supervisors office to try to get on the agenda or make a public comment.

· Perhaps send some e-mails to a Supervisor on the Board.  

· Kerry is wondering if it is each entity to interpret the 1 person per 75 square feet.

· Heather to see if she can ask the health officer on Wednesday how strict the rule is.

· Mike – Finances and cost for Diving Well

· Signed monthly contract extension.  Current rate of $3700/month for now, but anticipating a 23% price increase in the near future.
· Signed with an asterisk that we can’t afford the rate with 1 swimmer per lane.

· Need to continue to pursue a meeting with Kevin Safine.

· Worst case without relief on monthly rate and 1 swimmer per lane.

· Using the SBA grant, no meet profits, 2020 annual deficit would be ~$10K.

· Assumes member revenue remains constant.

· Motion to continue diving well rent at least through the end of summer (August).

· Motion passed.

· How do we want to move forward with Kevin Safine price discussions?

· Look into DVC as a workout location?  Allison willing to do legwork.

· At one time Forrest Park was open.  Also swam at RSM and Woodlands at various times.  Scottsdale is also close.  Those might be cheaper than the diving well.  
· General thought is to look for after the summer, and find out what expanded options we might have.  This is the first step.
· Tonight is a City Council meeting – Anticipate they will approve 23% rate increase.

· If the rates do go up, should we negotiate that it is a temporary Covid increase?  Cities may get relief.  Don’t want this to be the new baseline.

· When contract presented to us, the proposal is to have a sub-committee of interested board members to do the negotiations.

· Mike to send a polite e-mail to Kevin.

· Letter to switch to workout pass option has been drafted.  Once sent, some monthly members might switch to pool pass.  Will have some impact on 2021 revenue.

· Here’s how it works for annual members:  Convert to 100 swim punches which can be used this year and next.

· Some sense that people are in wait and see mode.

· Looking like 1 swimmer per lane for awhile.
· Motion to send e-mail this week to monthly and annual members this week.  

· Motion passed.

· General discussion about taking on members – Should we stop taking new members?

· Motion to temporarily freeze adding new members, starting tonight after the meeting.

· Will put new people on a waiting list.

· Motion passed.

· What do we want to do about recent swimmers who just joined?

· Added 21 new, 22 returning, and 14 college members in June.

· Current membership is 420.  We were at 450 last year.

· All recent members who joined are in as we’ve already collected their fees.

· Want to add message about frozen membership due to lane limitations to the front page of the website.

· Bosco informed Mike of $4,000 worth of member donations to the team.

· Kelly – One member felt the Saturday 1:00 sign up time cut the day in half.  Asking about a more available time.

· City opens slots exactly one week ahead of time.  If WCM sign-up was more consistent with City Sign-up, then maybe swimmers could get a City lap lane time if they are shut out of practice.

· The city opens individual lane sign-ups exactly a week in advance of the time.

· Some folks like signing up once for the week, instead of every day.

· What about something like Sunday morning at 9?

· Would limiting to 2 sign-ups initially allow more swimmers to get some practice times?

· And then open for third swim at a later time?

· Before we change sign up time and extra sign up session, want to run a quick Survey Monkey to see how big a sign-up problem we might have. 

·  “Are you getting the workouts that you want?”

· Ask about best sign up time – Morning, mid-day, evening.

· Survey to go out this week.

· Mike – Concord community pool also has sign-ups.

Next Meeting

· July 7, 2020.  6 PM.  Conference call.
Adjournment

· Meeting adjourned at 7:05 PM.
